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I
t has been another successful year for the Fabian

Society. We have had significant changes in our

staffing at all levels with a new team led by

Andrew Harrop our General Secretary. Andrew has

been in post for a year. I wish to thank him for his

excellent work so far, particularly in getting our

finances back on track. 

The Executive Committee has spent much of the

past year undertaking a governance eeview process.

We will be making far-reaching recommendations to

the Annual General Meeting in order to improve the

structure and function of the Executive Committee.

The new website has been a great success, with many

more participants enjoying the user-friendly site fea-

turing quality articles and editorials. This year was

the first year where elections to the Executive Com-

mittee had electronic voting alongside traditional

paper ballots.

While all these structural changes have been

taking place the Society has continued to produce

first-class publications, events and analysis. We con-

tinue our input into the Labour party’s policy review

process as well as contributing significant outputs in

our main themes.

The Young Fabians, Local Societies and Fabian

Women’s Network continue to thrive. I wish to thank

all the staff and the Executive Committee for their

great work over the past year. It has been a great

honour to be Chair of the Fabian Society for the past

two years. 

Suresh Pushpananthan,
Chair of the Fabian Society

Suresh Pushpananthan

Jessica Asato 

John Denham MP  

Lord Peter Archer  

(1926 - 2012)

Nick Butler 

Vera Baird QC

Lord Alf Dubs 

Noel Foy 

Kate Groucutt 

Gavin Hayes 

Sara Ibrahim 

Sadiq Khan MP

Denis MacShane MP

Seema Malhotra MP

Conor McGinn 

Austin Mitchell MP

Pamela Nash MP

Geraint Owens 

Jenny Rathbone AM

James Roberts 

Alex Sobel 

Dr Howard Stoate 

Stephen Twigg MP

Mari Williams

FABIAN EXECUTIVE 2011 - 2012
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Chair of the Executive

Vice Chair

Vice Chair and MP for Southampton Itchen  

Fabian Society President

Treasurer

Former MP for Redcar

Member of the House of Lords

Convenor for Scotland

Labour Councillor in Islington

Former General Secretary of Compass

Chair of the Young Fabians

MP for Tooting

MP for Rotherham

MP for Feltham and Heston 

NEC Member (Socialist Societies)

MP for Grimsby

MP for Airdrie and Shotts

Convenor for Wales

Labour Assembly Member, Cardiff Central

Young Fabians Membership Officer

Labour and Co-op Councillor in Leeds 

Former MP for Dartford

MP for Liverpool West Derby

East London comprehensive Vice Principal

annualreport:Layout 1  05/11/2012  08:08  Page 2



ANNUAL REPORT 2012  |  3

Andrew Harrop,
General Secretary

Andrew Harrop General Secretary

Marcus Roberts Deputy General Secretary

Ed Wallis Head of Editorial 

Sofie Jenkinson Editorial Assistant

Richard Speight Media and Communications Manager

Olly Parker Head of Events and Partnerships 

Melanie Aplin Events and Partnerships Assistant

Natan Doron Senior Researcher

Rob Tinker Researcher

Phil Mutero Head of Finance and Operations

Deborah Stoate Local Societies Officer 

Giles Wright Membership Officer 

(as at 30 June 2011)

    FABIAN STAFF 2011 - 2012

I
t is a year since I took over as General Secretary and

looking back it feels like the political landscape has

transformed. With the Labour party preparing for

the possibility of a return to power the role of the Fabian

Society has never been more important. This year we set

about arming the party with the raw material for its

political renewal, not least with the publication of The

Shape of Things to Come setting out key themes for a future

Labour government.

During the year the Society launched four key pro-

grammes. ‘Environment and Citizenship’ looks at how to

win the hearts and minds of a waivering public on green

issues. ‘Next Economy’ considers what it will take to

reshape and rebalance the economy. Next State looks at

the character of government, the future of the welfare

state and tough choices for the public finances. Lastly

Labour’s Next Majority is asking how the left can get

back into power to turn its ambitions into reality. 

There were many other fine achievements during the

year. We held two of our largest and most widely praised

conferences in years, launched the Scottish Fabians as a new

autonomous section of the society and gave a fantastic facelift

to our website and publications. It is a tribute to our small

and dedicated staff team that we were able to achieve so

much especially in the midst of lots of departures and

arrivals.

But in many ways the year was about laying the foun-

dations for an even brighter future. We developed a new

series of research reports, expanded our membership

activities, launched a paid internship programme and

made preparations for the launch of the Fabian Commis-

sion on Future Spending Choices, our flagship project of

2013.

However the year will be best remembered for our

decision to search for a new home to replace our beloved

but decrepit Dartmouth Street offices, which we have

occupied since 1928. Throughout the year we scoured

Westminster for a suitable alternative for the Society.

Shortly after this reporting year came to an end we found

what we were after and bought a new building on Petty

France, Westminster. In 2013, once we move, we hope to

see as many Fabians as possible coming through our

new doors. 

FABIAN NATIONAL MEMBERSHIP

Individual
(of which Young Fabians)
CLPs, Co-ops & Trade Unions
Libraries
Corporate

6694 
(1726)

24
144
52

6539
(1653)

68      
134
37

-155 
( - 73 )

44 
-10
-15

Total

2011 2012 change

6914 6778 - 136
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Fabian Society highlights

2011 
The summer edition of the Fabian Review looks at public views on
spending cuts and features controversial remarks from Maurice
Glasman on immigration. We also publish Homes for Citizens a collec-
tion of essays calling for a solution to Britain’s housing crisis across
all forms of tenure.

JULY

AUGUST 

NOVEMBER 

The Society’s new General Secretary Andrew Harrop takes up post.
Andrew has been a Fabian since university and stood as a Labour
candidate in the 2005 General Election. He joined the society from Age
UK, where he was Director of Policy and Public Affairs.

The conference edition of the Fabian Review profiles Ed Miliband’s
leadership one year in, with contributions on Ed’s politics from Stew-
art Wood and on public perceptions from Deborah Mattinson and
Ben Shimshon. Labour party conference sees the launch of The Credi-
bility Deficit: how to rebuild Labour’s economic reputation by Stephen
Beer, an ethical fund-manager. He argues for a hard-headed ap-
proach to the public finances alongside a values-led rebalancing of
the economy and city. 

SEPTEMBER 

OCTOBER

DECEMBER 

Hilary Benn MP speaks to a packed Commons meeting in his first
fortnight as Shadow Secretary of State for Communities and Local
Government, at the parliamentary launch of Homes for Citizens.

Fabian members and MSPs meet in Edinburgh to agree to establish
the Scottish Fabians. The new section of the Society formally
launches at Scottish Labour conference in March. Marcus Roberts is
appointed Deputy General Secretary.

We publish Punishment and Reform edited by Sadiq Khan MP, which
looks at placing rehabilitation at the heart of Labour’s criminal jus-
tice policy. We also launch Water Use in Southern England which re-
veals surprising public support for universal water metering. The
December Fabian Review is devoted to the topic of ‘good capitalism’.

M

J  
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2012

JANUARY

FEBRUARY

MAY

MARCH

APRIL

JUNE 

1,000 people and 50 speakers come together to debate ‘the economic
alternative’ at Fabian New Year Conference. Ed Balls uses his
keynote speech to launch a tough new approach to fiscal policy,
pledging that he will begin by accepting Tory cuts and tax rises.
Later in the month The Coalition and Universalism: cuts, targeting and
the future of welfare looks at the case for universal benefits as a strat-
egy for tackling poverty.

Our one-day conference ‘Social Europe: Worth Fighting For?’ casts a
light on the European employment and social policies which have
been neglected during the economic crisis. It features the first speech
by Shadow Europe Minister, Emma Reynolds MP. We also publish
The Economic Alternative, a collection of essays on the politics and
policy of economic reform.

The Society’s ‘Environment and Citizenship’ programme launches
with a conference on 'Climate Justice' and the publication of The Fair-
ness Instinct a collection looking at how to harness people’s sense of
fairness to achieve environmental goals. Both profile new Fabian re-
search on climate change and fairness supported by the Joseph
Rowntree Foundation.

The ‘Labour's Next Majority’ programme launches with a special edi-
tion of the Fabian Review on ‘How Labour Wins’ featuring all shades
of opinion on the left. The programme is to consider what it will take
to win in 2015 in terms of organisation, policy and communications.

Johann Lamont MSP, Leader of Scottish Labour, makes a keynote
speech to the first Scottish Fabian conference. The society re-launches
its website, including an extended online version of the Fabian Re-
view. Waste Not, Want Not is published, reporting the findings of new
Fabian research on how to persuade people to reduce food waste.

Our main summer publication is The Shape of Things to Come, a collec-
tion of essays on how Labour’s thinking is developing under Ed
Miliband, edited by John Denham MP. It launches at our summer
conference ‘Labour's Next Majority’ where Ed Miliband unveils a
tough new stance on banking reform. Everyone On Board reports the
findings of Fabian research on the public’s impatience with the politi-
cisation of aviation policy.
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Voluntary Societies 

FABIAN WOMEN’S NETWORK 

E
stablished in the 2005 Fabian Women’s Network has developed into

a powerful voice for women in the Fabian Society. I remain as

Director of the network, and Ivana Bartoletti is Deputy Director.

Over the last year the first wave of the Fabian Women’s mentoring pro-

gramme was completed, and in March the second wave was introduced.

This unique programme gives women the opportunity to develop the

skills and contacts necessary for moving into public life, through visits to

parliament, the European parliament, individual mentoring by high-

profile politicians, and a residential weekend which includes training with

a number of MPs. 

Fabiana, the magazine of the Fabian Women’s Network has developed

a reputation as a champion for women in policy and politics over the year

that it has been published.  As well as giving a platform to members of the

network to publish articles, it has attracted submissions from shadow

cabinet members, MEPs, thinktanks, and academics from across Europe.

Several participants in the mentoring scheme have also contributed. The

magazine is distributed online with a limited print-run. 

In June 2012 the Fabian Women’s Network hosted an event in parlia-

ment on women in science to explore what the UK has to benefit by boost-

ing women’s presence in science and innovation, as well as the ways of

achieving this. Speakers included: Chi Onwurah MP, Dr Laura Nelson,

Professor Athene Donald and Paul Jackson (Chief Executive, Engineer-

ing UK). On 11th July, FWN held a successful summer reception at St

Ermin’s Hotel in St James. Attended by over 250 members, the reception

was addressed by Sadiq Khan MP, Rachel Reeves MP and others.

FWN held a number of successful events at Labour party conference

2012. The first event was the launch of the Women in Public Life awards,

hosted with Action Aid UK, with Yvette Cooper MP and Polly Toynbee

speaking. ‘How can Labour solve the childcare crisis’ was held in associ-

ation with the Family and Parenting Institute, the Parenting Room and

the Co-operative Party and featured Stephen Twigg MP, Seema Malhotra

MP; Sam Smethers (Grandparents Plus); Purnima Tanuku OBE, (National

Day Nurseries Association). The final event was ‘Two speed Europe: are

women being left behind?’ an excellent discussion on the effect of auster-

ity across Europe on women, and the protection that the EU can offer.

Featuring Emma Reynolds MP, Linda McAvan MEP, Dr Roberta Guer-

rina of the University of Surrey, and Ivana Bartoletti, Editor of Fabiana,

the well-attended debate was chaired by FWN mentee Felicity Slater. 

In December 2011 I was elected as MP for Feltham and Heston. In addi-

tion to this a number of active members of the Network have gone for selec-

tion for parliamentary seats, and Alexandra Kemp, a long-standing commit-

tee member beat the Conservatives to become a county councillor in Norfolk.

Seema Malhotra,
Director, Fabian Women’s Network

Fabian Women’s Network Committee
2011-2012

Seema Malhotra

Jessica Asato

Ivana Bartoletti

Johanna Baxter

Emma Burnell

Emma Carr

Nina Champion

Suki Ferguson

Kate Groucutt

Claire Hickson

Sarah Hutchinson

Alex Kemp

Claire Leigh

Carolina Lindhal

Amina Lone

Christine Megson

Laura Nelson

Christine Quigley

Kate Ravenscroft

Henneke Sharif

Denise Whitt

YOU CAN JOIN THE FABIAN WOMEN'S NETWORK MAILING
LIST, OR FIND OUT MORE ABOUT HOW TO GET INVOLVED
WITH THE NETWORK, BY EMAILING 
FABIANWOMEN@FABIANS.ORG.UK OR TWEETING AT 
TWITTER.COM/FABIANWOMEN

Director

Events and Social Media

Editor, Fabiana magazine

Union liaison

Events Manager

Secretary

Events

Deputy Editor, Fabiana magazine

Female Futures Programme

Events

Researcher and website

Research and Events

Researcher and mentoring scheme

Events, Research and membership

Fabian Women’s Network North

Mentoring scheme co-ordinator

Head of Communications

Young Fabian Women liaison

Events

Researcher

Membership and Communications
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YOUNG FABIANS
Sara Ibrahim,
Chair, Young Fabians 

I
t has been a huge honour to chair the Young Fabians over the course

of this year. The continued expansion of our activities has been a

tribute to the hard work and commitment not only of the executive

committee but a whole range of active members who have been crucial

to the success of many of our ventures. 

Over 2011-12 we chose the organising themes of youth unemployment

and intergenerational justice using the tagline ‘Generation Crisis?’. Our

policy work has been central to what we do and we have offered a space for

young people to contribute to the debate. We have increased the number of

policy commissions we have run from four to five covering issues such as

the economy, the environment, youth participation, communities and the

global outlook. A testament to the influence of what we do is evident from

Ed Miliband’s championing of a National Investment Bank. This was a

policy idea suggested by Graeme Henderson and Maneesh Sharma in

‘Ambitions for Britain’s Future’, our policy pamphlet from the previous

year. Similarly, we now run three networks, up from two a year ago. The

new network focuses on health and social care and complements the

already existing networks on science and society and the future of finance.

We are indebted to the work of the policy commission chairs and vice chairs

as well as the network chairs who have enabled us to undertake such an

ambitious programme. This has all been facilitated by the efforts of Claire

Leigh and Vincenzo Rampulla on the executive for the policy events and

Jess Toale our Networks Officer. Peter Ptashko our fundraising officer has

worked hard to get financial backing. 

Under the stewardship of James Roberts, our membership officer, we have

appointed regional officers to increase the geographical spread of our events.

So far we have had events in Birmingham and Sunderland among other

places. Additionally, we ran three events at Labour party conference 2012

including two fringes: a bloggers’ breakfast and our Young Fabian Jobs Plan

with Nicola Smith from the TUC and Kate Shoesmith from City & Guilds. 

Our events have also had an international perspective with our two

international officers: Jack Storry and Katharina Klebba looking at the big

elections that have dominated the political landscape this year - the French

Presidential elections and the US elections.  

A special mention must also go to our Anticipations team who produce

our flagship quarterly magazine - Ellie Cumbo and Graeme Henderson. 

We have also made time for fun - with Matt Gwilliam (Social Officer)

and Steve Race (Treasurer) putting in all the groundwork to make our

annual boat party a success. 

Finally none of this would be possible without the strong communica-

tions team who keep our members up to date with our activity. Hetty Wood

works tirelessly to update the website, @youngfabians Twitter account and

e-mail updates. Matt Zarb-Cousin champions our Young Fabian blog

helped by Louie Woodall. All in all, a successful year.

Young Fabian Executive 2011 - 2012 

Sara Ibrahim Young Fabian Chair

Claire Leigh Vice-Chair 

Steve Race Treasurer

Ellie Cumbo Anticipations Editor 

Brian Duggan Special Projects Officer

Matt Gwilliam Social Officer

James Hallwood Equalities Officer

Graeme Henderson Deputy Anticipations Editor

Katharina Klebba  International Officer

Peter Ptashko Fundraising Officer

Vincenzo Rampulla Policy Officer

Joani Reid Development Officer 

James Roberts Membership Officer

Jack Storry International Officer

Jess Toale Networks Officer

Hetty Wood Communications Officer

YOU CAN FIND OUT MORE ABOUT HOW TO GET INVOLVED
WITH THE YOUNG FABIANS BY EMAILING 
INFO@YOUNGFABIANS.ORG.UK OR TWEETING AT 
TWITTER.COM/YOUNGFABIANS
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Fabians around the UK

SCOTTISH CONVENOR’S REPORT 2011-2012 

The past year has been excellent for the Society in Scotland. We

held a very successful fringe event at the March Conference of the

Scottish Labour Party held in Dundee. The welcome given to the

Society by Conference delegates, elected members and the Party

leadership was very encouraging.

This was followed by members meetings in Edinburgh which

led to the formation of a Steering Committee to take the work of

the Society forward and in particular to bring about the establish-

ment of ‘Scottish Fabians’.

The most immediate task of the Steering Committee was the

organisation of a major conference held in Edinburgh on the 12

May – just after the Scottish Local Government elections. Called

‘Scotland: What’s Left’ this was a significant event which attracted

a wide cross section of progressive left opinion in Scotland. We

were very fortunate to have the support of party leader, Johann

Lamont MSP who gave the keynote address. Other speakers

included Sarah Boyack MSP, Cllr. Lesley Hinds, Ken Mackintosh

MSP, Gregg McClymont MP and Peter MacMahon, Assistant

Editor of the Scotsman. 

In July, Margaret Curran MP, Shadow Secretary of State for

Scotland, gave the opening address to the first of a series of

Society seminars looking at the constitutional question. Again,

this was very well attended with the breakout sessions working

hard and coming forward with some very interesting views on

the issues being thrown up by the referendum on Scotland’s

future in the UK.

In the past year we have also seen the establishment of a Local

Society and study group in Edinburgh which is looking at a

number of policy issues. Other Local Societies, in East Lothian

and Glasgow, continue to function well. A major task in the

coming year will be the establishment of new Local Societies.   

On the 24 November 2012 we hold a conference and the first

AGM of Scottish Fabians. This will be held in the Playfair Library,

Old College, Edinburgh University. The inaugural meeting and

AGM of Scottish Fabians will be held from 11am – 12noon while

the conference will run from 1.15pm -5pm. At the AGM, members

will be asked to adopt a constitution and elect an Executive Com-

mittee to run Scottish Fabians. Nominations are now called for

and information on this is available on the Scottish Fabian website

or from incoming Scottish Convenor Daniel Johnson (email

daniel@scottishfabians.org.uk). The afternoon will be given over

to scrutiny of how the Scottish economy is fairing in a time of cuts

and austerity, and the impact that this is having on people and

social structures. Speakers include Kezia Dugdale MSP, Sarah

Boyack MSP, John Park MSP, Katherine Trebeck (Oxfam) Peter

Kelly (Poverty Alliance), Jeremy Peat (David Hume Institute)

Graeme Birse (Napier University Business School). This confer-

ence will be a milestone for the Society in Scotland. 

It has been an enormous privilege to be Scottish Convenor for

the past year. I would like to thank Andy Harrop, all Society Staff

and the Eexecutive Committee for their help and encouragement.

I would also like to thank members of the Steering Group and

especially Daniel Johnson who takes over from me as Scottish

Convenor. Daniel will do an excellent job for the Society and for

Scotland. I wish him every success.

YOU CAN FIND OUT MORE ABOUT HOW TO GET INVOLVED
WITH THE SCOTTISH FABIANS BY EMAILING 
DANIEL@SCOTTISHFABIANS.ORG.UK OR TWEETING AT 
TWITTER.COM/SCOTTISHFABIANS

Noel Foy, 
Scottish Convenor
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Local and regional activities

LOCAL SOCIETIES SECRETARY’S REPORT 2011-2012 

M
uch of the vitality of the Fabian Society comes from our

network of 62 Local Societies in all parts of the UK - not

to mention extremely active branches in Australia and

New Zealand. As G.D.H.Cole said in 1950, “we shall never get the

kind of democratic Socialism we want unless the understanding of

both difficulties and opportunities is well spread through all sec-

tions of the movement throughout the country and this is the most

important test facing local Fabian Societies”. The task has not

changed. Local Societies expand and support the work of local CLPs

in education and research and provide an open forum for debate.

Local Societies cannot mandate delegates or pass resolutions but are

open to all those who are, or who are eligible to be Labour party

members. Local Societies are affiliated to regional Labour parties

and local CLPs and their activities are listed both in Fabian Review

and on the website. The new interactive map makes it easier for

prospective new members to find their local society.

This year, Bristol Society has re-formed and new Societies have

been formed in Hull and Cumbria and North Lancashire whose sec-

retary Robert Judson said, “...the society is now well and truly up

and running!”. The two new Societies formed last year in Warwick-

shire and Nottingham have had extremely successful years. As Dr

Arun Chopra, the founder and Chair of Nottingham said, “…it has

created a space for people of the left to come together to discuss

issues outside the structures of the party, unions or academia.

Having a dedicated executive and a website has helped us expand

quickly. Over the last year, I’ve realised the value of local societies in

ensuring that ideas get debated outside of the bubble and reach more

people.”.

Communicating with members is vital and more Local Societies

have their own website or Facebook page both to inform members

and attract new ones. Many societies put notices in local papers

which can attract interest as many societies welcome visitors. As

Maire McQueeney, Secretary of Brighton and Hove society said,

“Visitors complimented the quality of our range of speakers on both

national and local issues.”. Membership of Local Societies varies -

Bournemouth have over 100 members for instance and Secretary

Ian Taylor’s recipe for a successful society is “...have a regular pro-

gramme of meetings. Eight a year always on the last Friday of the

month. MPs and other speaking on a variety of specific subjects. We

liase carefully with all local CLPs and trade unions. I cannot overem-

phasise the advantage of creating a good relationship with local

Unions.”. We also hold a Saturday conference in Bournemouth

every other year which Bournemouth Society kindly sponsors.

Both the website and the Fabian Review show what interesting

and varied programmes are put on. For instance South Tyneside

Fabians sponsored a hustings meeting for prospective Labour can-

didates of the post of Police and Crime Commissioner for the

Northumbria area. Havering - as well as a meetings programme -

organised visits to City Hall, the Olympic Park, the House of

Commons and a recycling centre! The Birmingham Society pro-

duced a report on localisation and devolution and many societies

organise socials, garden parties and theatre trips.

We held our Annual Eastern Regional Conference in Witham on

25 March entitled ‘The Future of the State’ and speakers included

Rt Hon Stephen Timms MP, Seema Malhotra MP, Stephen Beer, Vera

Baird QC, Sara Ibrahim, Richard Howitt MEP and Patrick Diamond.

I would like to thank John Wood and Colchester Fabian Society for

all their help and financial support.

The Local Societies’ big event is the Annual House of Commons

Tea which took place on Tuesday 10 July. It was entitled ‘How Do

We change Politics? The Constitution, the Media and the People.’

Over 100 Local Fabians came to hear Helen Goodman MP, Patrick

Diamond, Andrew Harrop, Sadiq Khan MP and Austin Mitchell MP

discuss this and an extremely lively discussion followed with tea

afterwards in the members dining room. It was as usual a popular and

successful event with Local Fabians from all over Britain attending.

Being an active Local Fabian is a voluntary (and sometimes

thankless) activity, but one which keeps the Society and its socialist

values alive. Without volunteers to serve as chairs, treasurers and

secretaries, to book venues and speakers and to keep in touch with

members, there would be no Fabian Society. Our strength is derived

from our membership, both in the quality of their ideas and values

and in their willingness to organise. I would like to thank all those

people for their hard work throughout the year and especially

mention June and John Solomon of Harrow Fabian Society which

celebrated its 40th birthday this year. Also thanks to the four Local

Society members of the Executive. The Local Societies are unique

and are what makes the Fabian Society different from every other

thinktank.

Deborah Stoate, 
Local Societies Secretary

FOR HELP TO START A LOCAL FABIAN GROUP, PLEASE
CONTACT DEBSTOATE@HOTMAIL.COM OR ON
02072274904 IN THE FABIAN OFFICE ON THURSDAYS
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Local Societies

Hartlepool
Stephen Wallace
78 Percy Street 
Hartlepool 
Cleveland 
TS26 0HT

Hastings and Rye
Nigel Sinden
2 Francis Bird Place 
St Leonards On Sea 
East Sussex 
TN37 7GJ
fabian@sindenql.com

Havering
David Marshall
31 Vicarage Road 
Hornchurch, Essex 
RM12 4AS
david.c.marshall@talk21.com

Hertfordshire
Robin Cherney
24 Grace Way 
Stevenage, Herts. 
SG1 5AA
rcher24@aol.com

Hull
Kevin Morton
49 Victoria Avenue 
Hull   
HU5 3DN
mortonk@parliament.uk

Islington
John Clarke
Flat 1-7 
334-340 Caledonian Road 
LONDON   
N1 1BB
johnclarke00@yahoo.co.uk

Leeds
John Bracken
22 Martin Terrace 
Leeds   
LS4 2JY
leedsfabians@gmail.com

Leicester
Annie Moelwyn-Hughes
117 Northampton Road 
Market Harborough 
Leicestershire 
LE16 9HD
anniemh@btinternet.com

Cardiff
Jonathan Evans
52 Marguerites Way 
St Fagans, Cardiff   
CF5 4QW
wynneevans@phonecoop.coop

Chiswick & West London
Monty Bogard
22 Duke's Avenue 
Chiswick, London 
W4 2AE
mb014f1362@blueyonder.co.uk

Colchester
John Wood
63 Godmans Lane 
Marks Tey 
Colchester 
CO6 1NQ
woodj@madasafish.com

Cumbria and 
North Lancashire
Robert Judson
Grumpys 
Phoenix Way 
Windermere 
LA23 1BB
dr.robertjudson@btinternet.com

Dartford & Gravesend
Deborah Stoate
36 Heathclose Road 
Dartford   
DA1 2PU
debstoate@hotmail.com

Derby
Alan Mercer Jones
29 Coventry Close 
Midway 
Swadlincote, Derbyshire 
DE11 7PP
alan.mandh@btinternet.com

Doncaster & District
Kevin Rodgers
46 Petersgate 
Scawthorpe, Doncaster 
DN5 9JE
k.t.rodgers@gmail.com

Durham West
Alan Townsend
62A Low Willington 
Willington 
Crook, Durham, DL15 0BG
alan.townsend@durham.ac.uk

Bexley
Alan Scutt
50 Normanhurst Avenue 
Bexleyheath, Kent 
DA7 4TP
alan.scutt@phonecoop.coop

Birmingham
Claire Spencer
Flat 1, 42 Prospect Road 
Moseley, Birmingham  
B13 9TD
virginiaisawitch@gmail.com

Bournemouth
Ian A. Taylor
71 Shaftesbury Road 
Queens Park 
Bournemouth, Dorset 
BH8 8SU
taylorbournemouth@gmail.com

Bridgend
Huw David
Edendale Court 
Cefn Road, Cefn Cribwr 
Bridgend 
CF32 0AH
huwjdavid@aol.com

Brighton & Hove
Maire McQueeney
22 Warleigh Road 
Brighton 
BN1 4NT
mairemcqueeney@waitrose.com

Bristol
Gerald Rosenberg
Churchside 
Church Road, Frenchay 
Bristol 
BS16 1NB
grosenberg@churchside.me.uk

Cambridge
Feng Ding
Hughes Hall 
CAMBRIDGE   
CB1 2EW
cambridgefabiansociety@hotmail.co.uk

Camden
Tristan Stubbs
Flat 12 Geoff Marsh Court 
Weedington Road 
London   
NW5 4DX
tristanstubbs@hotmail.com

East Lothian
Noel Foy
5 Hope Park 
Haddington 
East Lothian 
EH41 3AH
noelfoy@lewisk3.plus.com

Enfield
James Easy
26e Sutherland Road 
London   
N9 7QD
jameseasy1@gmail.com

Finchley
Mike Walsh
35 Lyndhurst Gardens 
Finchley, London   
N3 1TA
mike.walsh44@ntlworld.com

Glasgow
Martin Hutchison
48 Archers Avenue 
Stirling   
FK7 7RJ
martin@liathach.net

Gloucester
Roy Ansley
49 Brookfield Road 
Churchdown 
Gloucester 
GL3 2PG
brendaroychd@btinternet.com

Greenwich
Christopher Kirby
83 Brampton Road 
Bexleyheath, Kent 
DA7 4SH
ccakirby@hotmail.co.uk

Grimsby
Maureen Freeman
198 Chelmsford Avenue 
Grimsby 
DN34 5DD
m.freeman871@btinternet.com

Harrow
Marilyn D. Devine
35 Beresford Road 
Harrow   
HA1 4QP
marilyn.d.devine@gmail.com
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Northumbria Area
Pat Hobson
The Holm 
14a Wallace Terrace 
Ryton, Tyne & Wear 
NE40 3PL
pat.hobson@hotmail.com
Norwich
Andreas Paterson
11 St Matthews Road 
Norwich   
NR1 1SP
andreas@headswitch.co.uk

Nottinghamshire
Andrew Gibson
52 Beech Avenue 
New Basford 
Nottingham   
NG7 7LQ
emailandrewgibson@gmail.com

Ogmore
Michael Gregory
1 Hafod Las, Pencoed 
Bridgend 
Mid Glamorgan 
CF35 5NB
cllrmikegregory@aol.com

Peterborough
Brian Keegan
8 Glamis Gardens 
Peterborough 
PE3 9PQ
brian@briankeegan.demon.co.uk

Portsmouth
Daniel Idris Greenaway
13 Stratton Close 
Paulsgrove 
Portsmouth   
PO6 3QE
daniel.idris.greenaway@gmail.com

Reading & District
Tony Skuse
Westcroft, 16 Croft Road 
Wokingham 
Berkshire 
RG40 3HU
tony@skuse.net

Sheffield
Robert Murray
11 Edward Place 
Sheffield 
S11 9DS
robertljmurray@hotmail.com

London Central
Martin Kennon
11 Dartmouth Street 
London 
SW1H 9BN
martinkk@aol.com

London South-East
Duncan Bowie
105 Court Lane 
London 
SE21 7EE
duncanbowie@yahoo.co.uk

London South-West
Tony Eades
3 Thompson Avenue
Kew
TW9 4JP
tonyeades@hotmail.co.uk

Manchester
Graham Whitham
Apartment 4, Whittles Croft 
42 Ducie Street 
Manchester   
M1 2DE
manchesterfabians@googlemail.com

Merseyside
Heather Wood
Flat 5, 27 Brompton Avenue 
Sefton Park 
Liverpool   
L17 3BT
hettyjay@gmail.com

Newham
Tahmina Rahman
2 Godwin Road 
LONDON   
E7 0LE
tahmina_rahman_1@hotmail.com

Newport
Mark Whitcutt
59 Lansdowne Road 
Newport 
Gwent 
NP20 3GA
mark.whitcutt@ntlworld.com

Northampton
David Brede
3 Blossom Way 
Little Billing 
Northampton 
NN3 9ET
davidbrede@yahoo.com

Southampton Area
Eliot Horn
6 Suttones Place 
Southampton   
SO15 2SJ
eliot.horn@btinternet.com

Staffordshire North
Richard Gorton
21 Hill Street 
Cross Heath 
Newcastle Under Lyme 
ST5 2DW
r.l.gorton@staffs.ac.uk

Suffolk
John Cook
27 Grange Road 
Ipswich 
IP4 1NP
ipswichlabour@gmail.com

Sunderland
Michael Mordey
10 Bevan Avenue 
Sunderland   
SR2 0JN
cllr.michael.mordey@sunderland.gov.uk

Surrey
Robert Park
4 Wood Road 
Farncombe 
Godalming,  Surrey 
GU7 3NN
robert@park.titandsl.co.uk

The Marches
C. Barrie Thornton
2 Church Street 
Ellesmere 
Shropshire 
SY12 0HD
candk.thornton@tiscali.co.uk

Tonbridge & Tunbridge Wells
John B. Champneys
116 Farmcombe Road 
Tunbridge Wells 
Kent 
TN2 5DL
john@champneys.plus.com

Tower Hamlets
Chris Weavers
Flat 34 Rutherford House 
Brady Street 
London   
E1 5PS
chris_weavers@hotmail.com

Tynemouth
Brian Flood
45 Percy Park Road 
North Shields 
NE30 4LW
ritaorbrian@aol.com

Tyneside South
Paul Freeman
124 Manet Gardens 
South Shields,  Tyne & Wear 
NE34 8LT
freemanpsmb@blueyonder.co.uk

Walsall
Ian C Robertson
87 Belvidere Road 
Walsall 
WS1 3AU
robertsonic@hotmail.co.uk

Warwickshire
Benjamin Ferrett
17 Stanley Road 
Rugby   
CV21 3UE
ben_ferrett@hotmail.com

Wimbledon
Andy Ray
56 Burstow Road 
Wimbledon, London   
SW20 8SX
andyray@blueyonder.co.uk

York
Stephen Burton
153 Lowther Street 
York   
YO31 7LZ
cllr.sburton@york.gov.uk
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Annual Accounts 

TREASURER’S REPORT

A
s the figures demonstrate the Society’s

finances are sound with income and

expenditure balanced and turnover

maintained. In the circumstances this is a good

result and a great credit to the Fabian staff - in

particular Phil Mutero, our Head of Finance and

Operations, and our new General Secretary

Andrew Harrop. They have managed to ensure

that the Society has been able to adjust both to

the inevitable uncertainties of the transition

period around the change of General Secretary,

and to the shift in external circumstances. With

Labour in opposition and an economic down-

turn continuing, the income from conferences

and events has inevitably been constrained. For-

tunately the Society has been able to compen-

sate with added income elsewhere - in particu-

lar, and most encouragingly, from research

funding.

I would like to thank the staff, my colleagues

on the Executive - led with great skill for the last

two years by Suresh Pushpananthan - and all

those without whose hard work the Society

couldn’t survive - our volunteers in Dartmouth

Street and in all the Local Societies, our

members around the country, and those who

support us financially - in some cases anony-

mously. I would also particularly like to thank

the Young Fabians whose energy and commit-

ment have once again been outstanding.

After 30 years as Treasurer it is time to step

down. It has been a privilege to serve the Society

and although we are not rich and cannot afford

to do everything we would wish, I believe that

in both financial and organisational terms the

Society is secure and capable of making a great

intellectual contribution to the challenge of

returning Labour to power.

Nick Butler,
Treasurer, The Fabian Society

Funders and partners

Asda, Barrow Cadbury Trust, Birdseye, Crisis, Dartmouth Street
Trust, EEF, Electoral Reform Society, ESBI, European Commis-
sion, FEPS, Friends Provident, Food & Drink Federation, Joseph
Rowntree Foundation, ICAEW, IOE,  Moat Housing, PCG,
Sanofi-Aventis, TUC, Unilever, WWF

Trade Unions 

Community, CWU, FBU, GMB, PCS, TGWU, TSSA, TUC,
TUFM, UNISON, USDAW

Partner Organisations

Compass,    Institute of Education, the Guardian, the Independ-
ent, Labour List, Left Foot Forward, the Observer, Progress
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INCOME & EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT 

Individual
Institutional Affiliations and Subscriptions
Donations
Publications Sales
Conference and Events
Publication Sponsorship and Advertisements
Research Projects
Rents
Bank Interest 
Royalties and Miscellaneous 

171,265
14,651
63,275
3,086

129,574
64,775

153,500
31,034

626
-

181,794
34,151
38,944
2,703

169,274
59,335

108,305
34,861
1,173
5,041

Total income

for the year ended 30 June 2012

Research Projects
Staff Costs
Printing and Distribution
Conference and Events
Promotion
Affiliation Fees
Postage, Phone and Fax
Depreciation
Travel
Other
Stationery and Copying
Legal and Professional
Irrecoverable VAT
Premises Costs
Website & Database 
Bad Debts 

35,213
340,162
67,478
95,392
5,130
2,754
8,918
3,516
1,735
5,300

10,110
7,502
3,763

36,805
5,849
2,902

24,904
374,120
58,533
93,155
2,995
2,557
9,543
3,387

525
5,300
8,443
8,396

908
34,526
8,755

-

Total income

(Deficit) Before Tax and Transfers

(Deficit) before Taxation
Corporation Tax

(Deficit) for the year

Financial Statements

These accounts are an extract from the
financial statements and may not contain
sufficient information to allow a full
understanding of the financial affairs of
the society. For further information the
full financial statements and auditors
report should be consulted. Copies of
these can be obtained from the Fabian
Society, 11 Dartmouth Street, London
SW1H 9BN. 

Transfers from Reserves

£632,529

2012 2011EXPENDITURE

£636,047

£631,786 £635,581

INCOME 2012 2011

Auditors Statement

We have audited the Financial
Statements of The Fabian Society for
the year ended 30th June 2012 which
consists of a balance sheet, income and
expenditure account and notes to the
accounts. In our opinion the Financial
Statements give a true and fair view, in
accordance with United Kingdom
Generally Accepted Accounting
Practice, of the state of The Fabian
Society's affairs at 30th June 2012 and
of its income and expenditure for the
year then ended.

Knox Cropper
Chartered Accountants
8/9 Well Court
London
EC4M 9DN

Registered Auditors

(743)
-

(466)
-

(743)
-

(466)
-

£(743)    £(466)

annualreport:Layout 1  05/11/2012  08:09  Page 13



14 |  ANNUAL REPORT 2012  

Fabians remembered

LORD PETER ARCHER (1926 - 2012) IN MEMORIAM

JENNY JEGER PRIZE

The Jenny Jeger prize was 
organised to commemorate
Jenny Jeger, lifelong Fabian
and Chair of the Society in
1984.  The 2012 prize for best
Fabian publication of the
year was awarded to Rt Hon
Sadiq Khan MP for Punish-
ment and Reform: How our
justice system can help cut
crime.

F
abians will be well aware of Peter Archer’s long and distinguished

service as their President and also past Chairman. A popular Labour

MP and peer who fought for human rights, he became Lord Archer of

Sandwell in 1992.

Intelligent, shrewd and approachable, Peter was so well suited to that task.

But while he could mix with and more than hold his own in the intellectual

atmosphere of the Fabians and the Chambers and Committees of the House

of Commons and Lords (in which he served a total of 45 years) he was equally

at home in the Rowley Labour Club or dealing with constituents’ problems at

his local surgery or out on the doorstep of the constituency.  

Peter really could “Walk with Kings and yet not lose the common touch”.

He absolutely fitted the description; ‘A Christian Gentleman’.  

John Spellar MP

Hilton J. (Tony) Abrams
A.H. Shafi Ahmed
Gordon Bagier
Sir Stuart Bell MP
B.R. Bhattacharya
David Bowtell
Janey Buchan
David Candler
Robin Corbett (Lord Corbett
of Castle Vale)
David Courtney
Leslie Dalton
Alex Eadie
Geoffrey Esland
Glyn Galbraith
David Gillingham
Marna Glyn
Anthony Goss
Ciaran Henderson
Derek Hewins
Kenneth Hulme
R.F. Hunter
John Inman
Sir Roger Jowell
Alan Keen MP
E.W. Kellermann
G.S. Khara
Mary Larnach
George Henry Le Surf
Alastair MacGilp
Malcolm McLean
Thomas Miller
E.C. Nnatuanya
Nettie Plass
Derek Scott
Peter Shannon
Madeleine Simms
Marsha Singh MP
Frank Smith
Ronald Speirs
Steve Tarbet
Malcolm Wicks MP
Kenneth William Wedder-
burn (Lord Wedderburn of
Charlton)
Irene Whitty
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Fabian Friends scheme

Luke Akehurst

William Bain MP

Carol Bell

Hilary Benn MP

Chris Birt

Hazel Blears MP

David W. Brown

Dave Brown

Nick Butler

Peter Carpenter

Martin Clarke

David Coats

Ben Coleman

David Connell

Chris Creegan

Alan Davidson

Nigel de Beate

John Dennett

Ian Emerson

Adam Flanders

Alison Frater

Gareth Gould

David Green

Cormac Hollingsworth

Lucy Howson

The Fabian Friends provide invaluable support for the Society’s research. 

We are grateful to the following members for their donations:

In Memoriam

Richard Acton (Lord Acton)

Ali Bakran

Derek S. Berry

David Cairns

Cyril Claydon

Roger Clements

Gordon Colling

Martin Cook

Paddy Cosgrove

David John Costain

Clare Cozens

Susan Crosland

Kenneth W. Dobson

Anthony Howard

Mrs I. Hughes

George Jamieson

C.A. Jecchinis

Bob Kilbey

Benn Linnell

Bill Lythgoe

Barbara Mills

Edna M. Monckton

Gordon Polley

Robin Robinson

Martin Jones

Frank Judd

Sam Juthani

Nigel Kirkham

Leon Kitchen

Richard Layard

Anthony Leeks

James Lockie

Hans Lund

Calum MacDonald

D.J. Maisey

Paul Matz

Paul McAleavey

John McDonald

Matthew McDonnell

Andrew Mercer

William Meyrick

Ed Miliband MP

Helen Millard

Sheila Millington

Lawrie Nerva

Jean Nunn-Price MBE

Shaun P. O'Byrne

Anna H.L. Peters

Martin Plaut

Anita Pollack

Richard Pond

Martin Rankin

Michael Ratcliffe

Jenny Rathbone AM

Richard Rawles

William Roach-John

Timothy Roberts

John Robertson

Donald J. Roy

Tom Schuller

Nigel Sinden

Jamie Spark

Will Straw

Roger Sym

Clifford Thomas

Irene Threlkeld

Gillian Travers

Lady Warwick

Warren Weertman

Stuart White

T.P.  Wilson

and others who wish to remain
anonymous.

George Ross

Lionel Schultz

James E. Siddelley

Peter Gerald Slip

Harold Sodipo

Miss M. Stanbridge

Shelby Syer

Anthony John Wade

Enid Whitham

Sheila Williams

TO JOIN FABIAN FRIENDS, PLEASE CONTACT GILES WRIGHT BY

EMAIL AT GILES.WRIGHT@FABIAN-SOCIETY.ORG.UK
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